
 

Lenovo has issued a recall of certain ThinkPad notebook computer battery packs sold in New Zealand 
due to a potential fire hazard. 

Problem 

The battery packs can overheat, posing a fire hazard.. 

Details 

Lenovo sold the batteries with new notebook computers or  

as optional or replacement batteries on the models listed below. 

 The following models may be affected:   

ThinkPad  T410, T420, T510, W510, X100E, X120E, X200, 
  X201, X201s Series  
 
Edge 11, Edge 13, and Edge 14 Series  
 
Option P/Ns 43R9255, 51J0500, 57Y4186, 57Y4564, 
   57Y4565, 57Y4625, 57Y4559, 43R9254, 0A36277 
  

These models may have shipped with 3-cell, 4-cell, 6-cell  
or 9-cell batteries. 

 

 

What to do 

If you have one of these models check the serial number on 

the battery pack. Recalled battery packs have one of the  

following part numbers starting with the fourth digit in a long  

series of numbers and letters printed on a white sticker below the bar code on the battery pack: 

 42T4695, 42T4711, 42T4798, 42T4804, 42T4812, 42T4822, 42T4828, 42T4834, 42T4840 and 
42T4890.  

 If your computer has one of these serial numbers: 

1. Contact Lenovo immediately on 0800 466 833  

Until a replacement battery arrives, you should turn off the system, remove the battery, and only power 
your ThinkPad by plugging in the AC adapter and power cord. 

 

Contact 

For more information contact Lenovo New Zealand on 0800 466 833 or visit www.lenovo.com/nz 
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Date issued:  05 May 2014 

This notification has been compiled using information from external sources for the promotion of fire safety. Although care has been 
taken in preparing the information published, the New Zealand Fire Service does not guarantee the accuracy of it. The Fire Service is 
not responsible for any errors or omissions and accepts no liability whatsoever for any loss or damage howsoever arising. 

 

 

http://shopap.lenovo.com/nz/en/laptops/thinkpad/

